
Newsletter Thursday 20th July 
2023

Bad Weather
Should school have to close 
due to bad weather this is how 
we will advise you:
- Text messages will be sent 

out in the morning. 

- Check the Lancashire 
County Council website.

- Listen to the local 
radio station for 
updates.

.

Psalms 1 4ur will for You are my God. May Your gracious Spirit 
lead me on level ground.

Reminder - School Trips

Please can we remind all parents 
that school trip reply slips need to 

be returned on time. It is vitally 
important we receive the 

completed medical slips as without 
these your child will not be able to 

travel.

We need to allocate lunches, 
transport and payments. 

The reply slip helps coordinate the 
smooth running of the day and are 

part of the legal requirements 
placed upon school. 

Hair - can we remind you that 
children with long hair need 
to have this tied neatly off 

their face each day. 

Class water bottles 
should contain WATER 
not juice. Thank you 

Just a reminder - we are 
a NUT FREE school 
because we have 
children with severe 
allergies. 

School dinner menu next week 
will be WEEK 2. Please make 

payments on Parentpay 

EGGciting news!  
Our Egg Rolling event is back 

on this year!
All children are to bring

in a 
DECORATED HARD BOILED 

EGG
on the morning of 31st 

March. 
Each class will attempt to roll 

their eggs to see who will 
reach the furthest point!

Year 2 get clucky!

 Year 2 received a very strange 
looking machine this week. It 
was in fact an incubator with 
eggs inside!  We learnt that 
eggs had to stay in the 
incubator to keep warm.  
Eventually the eggs started to 
move and shake and the 
children could hear the chicks 
chirping inside the egg. They 
were able to watch for the first 
signs of the chicks hatching.  
After the chicks had spent 
about a day in the incubator 
and dried out, we took them 
out and put them in a larger 
box with a heater.  The children 
were able to handle the chicks, 
feed and water them and 
observe how they grew over a 
few days.

Please do not send in any sort of nuts 
or spreads in school as most of our 
children are allergic to it. Thank you 

Parents Evening will be held on 8th 
March. You will need to book your time 
slot of 10 minutes online. There will be  
an opportunity to look through your 
child's books and talk to the class 
teacher. Bookings are available online 
parents-booking.co.uk/greatmarsden

Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been quite a year, although I think I say that at this time every year. 
Our children and staff have worked very hard and I know both are now ready for a well deserved break. I sincerely 
hope that the sunshine and warm temperatures of May decide to return to us in August.  
Looking back over the year we can see the amazing learning experiences that have taken place, here is just a flavour 
- cricket and archery coaching, visits to the Jewish museum, a mosque, Lancashire Play Village, the beach at Lytham, 
the farm, Blackburn Toy Museum, the Egyptian exhibition in Manchester and Manchester Science Museum.  There 
have been discos, bingo, a stargazing sleepover, we were raided by a Viking, Year 2 raised chicks, the choir did us 
proud at King George’s hall (and Asda) and Year 6 faced their fears at Robinwood. Every one of these adventures are 
planned to help deepen our children’s understanding of the learning taking place in the classroom . We do our best to 
keep costs to a minimum and know that without your support they would be impossible to do. Thank you. 
Giving our children a curriculum that is full and rich is truly wonderful.  
I want to wish you all a very happy and , hopefully, sunny Summer.  I look forward to blowing the whistle at 8.45am on 
the 4th September to welcome you all back! 
Mrs M Underwood

Year 6 had a fantastic time at Robinwood just before half term. They spent three fun-filled days 

completing activities including canoeing, archery, climbing and raft building. 

Coming home shortly will be 
information for our Bingo/beetle 
evening on the 5th July. Keep your 
eyes peeled for this.It will be a fun 
event for all families held in the 
school hall 6-7pm.

MENU CHANGE - please note 
there has been a change to 
Mondays menu choices, these 
will now be a choice of Chicken 
curry, Cheese whirls, Jacket 
potato or tomato pasta as 
Thursday is our Special menu 
barbeque day. 

 Ephesians 4
 You must be made new in your hearts and in your thinking. Be 
that new person who was made to be like God, truly good and 

pleasing to him.

Last week the 
children from 
Reception class got 
to visit Fairhaven at 
Lytham. They had a 
great time digging 
for mud creatures on 
the beach and 
looking for seaside 
treasures. 

 

http://parents-booking.co.uk/greatmarsden


There seems to be a lot more 
children using the office 
entrance in the morning.

Learning starts at 8:45am.
If you are 5 minutes late every 

day for a week your child 
misses 25 minutes of 

learning. In a school year that 
is 15 hours of lost education. 
For your child’s sake - be on 

time. 

Junior Jam Clubs:
This half term Junior Jam will 
once again be running After 

School sessions for Years 1 and 
2.

Year 1- iMedia
Year 2- Music

Letters for the club have been 
sent home today. Please make 

sure to return these to school by 
Monday 10th January 2022 if 

you would like your child to 
attend.

School Milk
Register your child for school 
milk today! If you would like 
to sign them up please go to 
www.coolmilk.com and 
register on the website.

0th May Start of Summer term

School dinner menu next week will be 
WEEK 2.. The menu is available on 

the school website. 
https://www.stjohnsnelson.co.uk/  

Please make payments on Parentpay 

Hair - can we 
remind you that 

children with long 
hair need to have 
this tied neatly 
off their face 

each day. 

Thank you for your kind and generous 
donations for our food bank in school. 
This is for everybody -Take what you 

need and replace when you can.
We also receive fresh food items from 

the supermarkets, we will send a text for 
you to bring a carrier and take what you 

need. All this food must go as usually 
close to the sell by date.

Please do not send in any sort of nuts 
or spreads in school as most of our 
children are allergic to it. Thank you 

w/c 15th May YEAR 4 95.5%

We have a clothes rail in the office foyer. 
These have been washed and labelled 
so please help yourself. A huge thanks 

to Karen Hibbert who has sorted all 
these out for us.

Don’t Forget:

Thursday 20th July   - School closes 2pm for Summer
Monday 4th September  - School reopens to pupils at 8.45am

We look forward to seeing you all after summer and cannot wait to hear all 
about your holidays.

WELL DONE! 
We want to say a BIG well 
done to all Year 6 and Year 

2 pupils for completing 
their SAT’S over the last 

couple of weeks. .

Friends of St John’s
We are looking for new members 
to join. Please come and see us 
in the office for more information.

.

Follow us on Twitter for all the up to date news from 
our Year 6 Residential next week @GMStJohns

Goodbye & Goodluck
To all our Year 6 pupils. 
We wish you all the best 
with the rest of your 
educational journey and 
look forward to seeing 
you all occasionally drop 
in to say hello.

Uniform 
Can we please take this 
opportunity to remind 
everyone that all school 
uniform should be clearly 
labelled before returning to 
school in September. The lost 
property basket in the office is 
overflowing with items which 
will be going home with our 
volunteer to be washed and 
will be hung on the clothes rail 
in the office for anyone to take 
in the new year. 

On Wednesday, Mr Webb and his Guitar students 
went around the school performing a showcase of 
some of the songs they have been learning this 
year. We even had some solo performances.
There will be opportunities for KS2 as well as Year 
2, to join our Guitar and Violin lessons which take 
place in school time. Please contact the office if 
you would like further information.

http://www.coolmilk.com
https://www.stjohnsnelson.co.uk/

